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Newsletter of The Nepean / Blue Mountains Prostate Cancer Support Group Inc. 
(ABN No. 35 871 442 176) 

 
 

What’s to Come 
Group Meeting – Monday September 15th 

Dr.Celi Varol  
MRI Guided Prostate Treatment 

Group Meeting – Monday October 20th 
Group Annual General Meeting  

(Refer Page 6.) 

Group Meeting – Monday November 17th 
Dr. Viet Do  

Recent Trends in Radiation Oncology 
 

All meetings :- Gather at 6-30pm for a 7-00pm start. 

 

Charity Golf Day – Dunheved Golf Course – Friday August 29, 2014 

Vol. 13 No. 4                                                              Sept – Nov, 2014 
200? 

 

 

Federal Member for Lindsay, Fiona Scott and Federal Minister for Health & Sport, 
Mark Dutton with President David Wilkinson and event organiser Barry Dukes 

The Nepean / Blue Mountains PCSG were the beneficiaries of a Charity Golf Day 
held recently at the Dunheved Golf course. 
We were privileged to have local Federal Member for Lindsay, Fiona Scott attend. 
Fiona was able to invite Federal Health & Sport Minister, Peter Dutton along as well. 
Peter generously agreed to open the day’s proceedings. 

Continued Page 2. 
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Visit by Marie-Claire Cheron-Sauer – Director, Support Networks PCFA 
 
Earlier this year I had the privilege of being invited to the Nepean/Blue Mountains Prostate Cancer 
Support Group to provide an overview of our PCFA’s work and to meet members of the group. (Marie-
Claire was guest speaker at our May Group meeting.) Thank you to David Wilkinson and other 
members of the group for that invitation and for the opportunity to meet with you  
 
I have now completed just over eight months in my new role, having commenced with PCFA late last 
year. I am still on a huge learning curve about PCFA and the work in which it is engaged.   
 
My background is in clinical social work, policy and research, having worked with adults, children and 
young people, experiencing psychological, relational and social stress.  Men’s health is one of my 
areas of interest, having worked for a number of years previously with a predominantly male 
population with the Australian Department of Defence.   
 
It is a well-known fact that men are not as proactive about their health as women and generally do not 
openly seek help when they need it and often suffer in silence – whether this is for medical, 
emotional, psychological, social or relationship concerns. Research shows for example that Australian 
males, on average have a shorter life expectancy than Australian females and that there is a disparity 
still with the health dollar that goes to men’s health in comparison to women’s health.  It is positive 
that the Australian government has recognised these issues and has developed a National Male 
Health Policy to address some of the key health issues facing males across the lifespan (DOHA, 
2010).  There is now some focused action by government in better understanding male health and 
well-being through a range of research activities and programs to address male health care needs.  
There is, no doubt, much more to be done.          
 
The most recent data show that Australia has the highest incidence of prostate cancer in the world 
and there are well over 20,000 new diagnoses per year, with more than 3,000 men dying each year of 
the cancer. It remains the most common cancer affecting men in Australia  
While survival rates are increasing (AIHW), 2012), men are not necessarily surviving well and many 
experience ongoing physical, psychological, practical and relational issues related to their diagnosis 
and/or treatment of prostate cancer.   The available evidence suggests that the psychosocial, medical 
and practical needs of men, their partners and families are not being fully met.  
 
I certainly do feel privileged to be involved in the work of the Support Network and prostate cancer 
support groups and to be able to look at the different ways in which we might provide support to men 
with prostate cancer, their partners and families.  The peer based model of support is a critical part of 
the framework of supportive care for men, partners/carers and families, which, when integrated with 
other supportive care options, can be a vital lifeline for people.  The lived experience of cancer places 
you as peers in the support groups in a unique position to support others on their cancer journey. The 
work being done through the support groups is vital to ensuring that those at various stages of their 
cancer journey can access the information and support that they need.  

Continued Page 3



Charity Golf Day – Dunheved Golf Course – Friday August 29, 2014 (continued) 
The Charity Day came about when group member, Barry Dukes, was approached by Penrith Council 
Member, Bernard Bratusa offering to assist in running a Golf Day to benefit our Group. After a 
tremendous amount of effort and hard work, mainly by Barry and Bernard, the day was held on 
Friday, August 29th at the Dunheved Golf Club and was a resounding success both financially and 
equally importantly by raising awareness of Prostate Cancer. 
The business community of Penrith and district supported the day by sponsoring individual holes as 
well as entering teams to play in the tournament.  
An auction featuring donated Sports Memorabilia and goods and services was a great success raising 
a large amount of funds. In addition a raffle with donated prizes was also run. 
Many thanks to our raffle ticket sellers on the day, Jan Wilkinson, Jean Burrow and Leonora. 
Group Member, Tom Walsh, also took photos of the competing teams and had them printed in time to 
be handed out at the end of the day. Appreciation Certificates were also handed to all sponsors. 

Final results of the day were not available at time of publication.
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The support offered in the support groups is founded on the key 
principles of respect, shared responsibility and mutual agreement 
of what is helpful and the process of giving information and 
support, companionship, sharing and assistance can help to 
reduce the feelings of loneliness, despair, anxiety and frustration.    
 
PCFA is proud to have this network of affiliated support groups 
and to be working in collaboration and partnership with you to 
provide support to men, women and families dealing with prostate 
cancer.  Currently, we have 164 support groups across Australia.    
 
As part of our strategic focus on diversity in 2014 and beyond, we 
have established a number of groups for specific population 
groups.  Currently we have six groups for gay/bi-sexual men in all 
capital cities, except Hobart and are in the process of establishing 
a gay/bi telephone support group for Victoria/Tasmania.  We 
recently launched the prostate cancer resource pack for gay and 
bi-sexual men on August 21, in Sydney.   
 
We now have five specific groups for partners and carers across 
Australia and there is continuing focus on establishing support for 

partners and carers, who face unique needs in dealing with prostate cancer. We are also in the 
process of developing a resource for partners and carers to assist them in understanding the impact 
of prostate cancer on their loved one and to understand their own needs and how to address these.     
 
We have three groups for younger men and are in the process of establishing a national telephone 
support group for younger men, who sometimes face challenges in attending face-to-face groups in 
their own localities for a range of reasons. We are also in the process of finalising a special resource 
pack for younger men to assist them to navigate through their cancer journey.        
 
We have recently released three new leaflets, which will be of benefit for people wanting to know 
more about prostate cancer and to assist our network to promote support groups.   
 

 What you need to know about Prostate Cancer 

 Caring for someone with Prostate Cancer 

  Support Groups for people with Prostate Cancer 

 
 
We will be launching the 2014 Community Attitude Survey on 10 September in Sydney.  The focus of 
this year’s attitude survey has been on gaining a better understanding of the information and support 
needs of men from culturally and linguistically diverse backgrounds (CALD), specifically men from 
Greek, Italian, Chinese, Vietnamese and Arabic communities. We are very proud to be also launching 
the newly released brochure “What you need to know about Prostate Cancer” in these five languages 
on 10 September.   At this stage, PCFA has one Greek speaking group in Melbourne and we are on 
track to establishing a second Vietnamese speaking group.  With these newly released brochures, we 
will be able to further expand our network of culturally and linguistically diverse support groups.   
 
 We are also in the final stages of developing a range of resources for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people and once finalised we will be partnering with a range of community based 
organisations, including the State Cancer Councils to disseminate these and to explore opportunities 
for establishing support for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. 
 
While face to face support groups provide valuable support and a meaningful avenue for information 
for many men, their partners and families, the reality is that only approximately five to ten percent of 
the potential population of men with prostate cancer currently access support groups.  People 
experience prostate cancer in unique ways, influenced by a range of physical, psychological, social, 
cultural and environmental factors, which impacts on their access to and/or engagement with specific 
forms of information and supportive interventions.  What may be considered an optimum way of 

Marie-Claire Cheron-Sauer 
with  

President David Wilkinson 
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accessing support for one person is not necessarily the case for someone else.  Additionally, while 
one form of support (e.g. support groups) may be optimal for one stage of the cancer journey, it may 
be less than ideal for another stage of the journey. As already noted, gender based differences in 
seeking help, can be a barrier to access to supportive care programs.  In regional and remote areas, 
health services infrastructure is underdeveloped and the travel time and effort required to attend a 
support group or to visit a professional are significant and not without financial and other costs.   
 
Technology assisted means of accessing information and support (internet, telephone) is a preferred 
means of support for many people, particularly for specific populations groups, such as younger men 
and for those from rural regional and remote areas.  For many also, accessing support through the 
internet or telephone assists them in retaining their anonymity.  PCFA is currently exploring these 
options as further approaches to providing support for those dealing with cancer.    
 
I am also pleased to let you all know that throughout 2014, we have been holding a series of chapter 
based training conferences for members of our support network.  So far, we have had four 
conferences in Wagga Wagga (NSW/ACT), Adelaide (SA/NT), Melbourne (VIC/TAS) and Perth (WA).  
Our final conference will be held in Queensland on 2 – 3 October.  These conferences have combined 
a series of keynote presentations on various aspects of diagnosis and treatment with three workshops 
designed to enhance the capability of our group leaders to facilitate the support groups.  The 
feedback has been positive, with the majority of delegates stating that they have come away with 
enhanced knowledge and skills to assist them in their work as group leaders.     
 
At the National office, we are continually exploring the different ways that we can develop support 
options for those dealing with cancer and also how we can enhance the capacity of our leaders to 
support others. Access to evidence based information is a key to this and our publications team has 
been very busy with a range of resources planned for the remainder of 2014 and early 2015.  Please 
keep an eye on the PCFA website at www.pcfa.org.au for further updates about our resources or ring 
1800 200 099 to speak to someone about these.    
 
I want to extend my thanks again to David Wilkinson, Alan Moran and others of the Nepean/Blue 
Mountains Support Groups for providing me with the opportunity to meet with you and to provide an 
overview of some of the work we are doing at the National Office. 
 
Marie-Claire Cheron-Sauer 
Director Support Network   
29 August 2014         



 

 

Group Members Eric Kent and John 
Kemp in discussions with a visitor at the 

Hawkesbury Toy and Hobby Show 
 

Hawkesbury Toy 

and Hobby Show 

A number of members attended this 
show which was held on the 5/6th of 

July, 2014. 
Members were able to hand out 

information and discuss all aspects of 
Prostate Cancer with the many men 

and their partners who attended. 
In itself, this is a great day out, with 

many interesting displays and 
demonstrations. 

Definitely a days outing for 
“Boys and their Toys’ 

http://www.pcfa.org.au/
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Robyn Yates (CEO of Blue 
Mountains Cancer Help accepts 

our donation from President 
David Wilkinson at our August 

Meeting 
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 When ?  Monday, October 6th, 2014 (October Long Weekend) 

Where ?  Bunnings  - North Penrith 
Our Support Group will once again be manning the barbecue at Bunnings, North Penrith.  
 
This has become an annual event. This year, our day will be on the Monday of the 
October long weekend. 
 
As in past years we will require a good turnout of members to help make this day a 
success. We need enough people to be able to run 2 shifts throughout the day. 
 
Shift 1 (includes ‘set up’) from 7.00am till 12.00 Noon. Shift 2 (includes ‘clean up’) from 
12.00 noon till approximately 5.00pm. 
 
If you are able to assist, please contact Eric Kent and advise him which ‘shift’ you would 
like. 

Can you come along and help out? 

The more people involved the less work required from a few people 

Support 

Group 

Barbecue 

THE ROLE OF MRI IN PROSTATE CANCER DIAGNOSIS AND MANAGEMENT 
 
All Support Groups recently received a communication from the PCFA.  
The PCFA have received a number of enquiries in regards to what they, (PCFA) are doing about 
advocating for MRI availability in the context of prostate cancer. 
Here is that communication: 
  
“The role of MRI in prostate cancer diagnosis and management is certainly gathering a lot of interest 
both within the community and also within the health sector following a number of publications 
discussing its use.  
  
At this time, PCFA do not have a formal position as we are currently looking at the evidence available 
for this technology in the diagnosis and management of prostate cancer as part of our work on 
advocacy. We recently commissioned a piece of work to look at the current evidence base for MRI 
and this paper has been submitted to the PCFA board for their consideration at the September 
meeting. We have also commenced conversation with the Urological Society of Australia and NZ 
about the need to explore this further. At this time, we cannot offer a position on its use until we have 
looked at this in more detail. Once we have a definite way forward, we will certainly be letting the 
community know of any further advocacy work we will be doing in this area.”  
 
We will keep you posted on any developments. Meanwhile, why not attend our September Group 

Meeting (Monday, September 15th) where our Guest Speaker will be Dr Celi Varol who will be 
speaking on this subject. 
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2014 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MONDAY, OCTOBER 20th 

Our Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday, October 20, 2014, so here is an overview 
of what is involved and how you go about nominating for election to the Board of our 
Association.  
 
Our Board has 10 members, with four of these members forming an Executive, These four 
members are President, Vice -President, Secretary (who is also the Public Officer) and the 
Treasurer. The other positions on the board are; Assistant Secretary, Librarian, Newsletter 
Editor and Committee Member (3 positions). 
 
Throughout the past year we have operated with three vacancies on the Board. This not only 
increases the workload of other members but increases the risk of being unable to raise a 
quorum for Board meetings if members are unavailable (illness, holidays etc.) 
The involvement is not onerous and if everybody ‘does their bit’ it is even less so. 
 
Meetings are held Bi monthly (presently on the 1st Wednesday of each second month) 
Meetings are held at the residence of one of the members and are followed by a friendly get 
together over supper. 
 
Why not become involved, I am a great believer that you get more out of involvement in Group 
activities the more you are prepared to participate. 
  
If you want to re-nominate for the Board or nominate as a new member for the Board, you will 
need to fill out and sign the nomination form below, (or you may nominate in writing) and have 
two other members endorse and sign your nomination, which, when completed, will need to be 
handed to David Wilkinson, our President or Ross Baker our Secretary no later than seven days 
before the date of the AGM . (i.e. Monday, October 13th, 2014)  

……………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

NOMINATION FORM 
For  

ELECTION TO THE BOARD OF  
NEPEAN / BLUE MOUNTAINS PROSTATE CANCER SUPPORT GROUP INC. 

 
To The Secretary 
Nepean / Blue Mountains Prostate Cancer Support Group Inc., 
 
 
I. …………………………………………………………. Wish to nominate for election to the  
 
 
 
position of …………………………………………………………………………. On Board of the  
 
Nepean / Blue Mountains Prostate Cancer Support Group Inc. 
 
       
       Signed…………………………………………… 
 
We endorse this nomination. 
 
Name………………………………………………. Signed…………………………………………… 
 
 
Name………………………………………………. Signed……………………………………………
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THE HAWKESBURY CANOE CLASSIC   ----- OCTOBER 25th, 2014 
 
IT’S ON AGAIN and this year is THE 13TH YEAR OF OUR PARTICIPATION! 
So we would like this to be a really big turnout of Members. 
 
This is a canoe race over 111 kms from Windsor Bridge to Brooklyn Bridge, nonstop and most of it at 
night. The event has been running for over 30 years.. 
The event attracts over 430 canoes and kayaks and 600 + paddlers to get them to Brooklyn.  
This will be the eleventh year that our Group have provided volunteers to assist in the running of this 
event. 
The HCC is not only a race but also a major fund raising effort for worthy causes and ours is one of 
them.  
Over the length of our involvement we have raised over $10,000.00 by providing volunteers to assist with 
the preparation stages of the event, in particular, the boat scrutineering. The funding this year will again 
be directed to NBMPCSG 
The HCC committee have once again asked if we would assist with this year’s race. 
So……..what’s involved? 
We are asked to be at Macquarie Park Windsor by about 08-30 on Saturday morning October 25 and we 
are needed until about 2-3 pm, depending on the arrival of the boats for scrutineering. 
The work is not arduous, not complicated, and there is a very social aspect to the day. 
Bring a chair, any extra food or drink you might need and the usual outdoor stuff like hat, sunblock etc. 
Lunch is provided for the volunteers and they also receive a T shirt and a few other extraneous goodies. 
Those who have participated in previous years have enjoyed the day and it puts forward the presence of 
our cause to a large gathering in one location. 
I hope you will join us again for this interesting and worthwhile day. If you can, would you please contact 
me. That’s right Brett won’t be involved in the organisation this year. He is overseas on holiday! (Again!!) 
(Some people just cannot get their priorities right!)  
But he will be there on the day! 
 
Alan Howard 
nbmpcsgnews@gmail.com 
04 1922 0858 



PROSTATE CANCER SURVIVORS 

Join us at the 

Dragons Abreast Australia 

DRAGON BOAT FESTIVAL - 2014 

When: Saturday October 11, 2014 

Time: 8 am to approx. 3 pm 

Where: Sydney International Regatta Centre -  Penrith 
 

This day is a Fund raiser for the Dragons Abreast Movement, a group of women who use the 
physical and social aspects of Dragon Boat Racing to assist their recovery from breast cancer. 
 
To participate in this event, we need to raise $2000 per boat. Would you like to support us? 
If so donate at our fundraiser page at ‘My Cause’ (All deductions are tax deductable.) 
http://www.mycause.com.au/page/79710/prostatedragons2 
 
 

http://www.mycause.com.au/page/79710/prostatedragons2
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A Laugh at Life ! 
 

On the Beach 

A couple lived near the ocean and it was their 
habit to walk along the beach a lot. One 
summer , they noticed a girl who was at the 
beach pretty much every day. She wasn't 
unusual : nor was the travel bag she carried : 
except for one thing . She would approach the 
people sitting on the beach, glance around 
furtively, then speak to them.  
 
Generally the people would respond negatively 
and she would wander off but, occasionally, 
someone would nod and there would be a 
quick exchange of money and something from 
the bag she was carrying.  
 
The couple figured she was selling drugs and 
debated calling the police. However, since they 
didn't know for sure they just continued to 
watch her.  
After a couple of weeks, the wife said, "Honey, 
have you ever noticed that she only goes up to 
people with boom boxes and other electronic 
devices?"  
 
He hadn't and said so.  
 
Then she said, "Tomorrow I want you to get a 
towel and our big radio and go and lie out on 
the beach. That way, we can find out what 
she's really doing."  
 
Well, the plan went off without a hitch and the 
wife was almost hopping up and down with 
anticipation when she saw the girl talk to her 
husband and then leave. The man walked up 
the beach and met his wife at the road.  
 
Well? I s she selling drugs?" she asked 
excitedly.  
"No, she's not," he said, enjoying this probably 
more than he should have.  
 
"Well, what is it, then? What does she do?" his 
wife fairly shrieked.  
 
The man grinned and said, "Her name is Sally, 
and she's a battery salesperson."  
"Batteries?" cried the wife.  
"Yes," he replied.  

 
(You're gonna hate me for this...)  

 
“She sells C cells by the seashore.” 

 

Tickle me Elmo 
A new employee is hired at the ‘Tickle Me 
Elmo’ factory and she reports for her first day 
promptly at 8:00 am. 
The next day at 8:45am there is a knock at the 
Personnel Manager's door. 
The Foreman from the assembly line throws 
open the door and begins to rant about the 
new employee. He complains that she is 
incredibly slow and the whole line is backing 
up, putting the entire plant behind schedule. 
 
The Personnel Manager decides that he 
should see this for himself so the two men 
march down to the factory floor. When they get 
there the line is so backed up that there are 
Elmos all over the floor and they're really 
beginning to pile up. At the end of the line 
stands the new employee. 
 
She has a roll of red plush fabric and a big bag 
of marbles. 
The men watch in amazement as she cuts a 
little piece of fabric, wraps it around two 
marbles and begins to sew the little package 
between Elmo's legs. 
 
The Personnel Manager bursts into laughter. 
After several minutes of hysterics he pulls 
himself together and approaches the woman. 
"I'm sorry," he says to her, barely able to keep 
a straight face," but I think you misunderstood 
me yesterday. 
Your job is to give each Elmo two test tickles." 



Three Mates

Three mates were talking about death and 

dying. One asked, "When you're in your casket 

and friends and family are mourning you, what 

would you like to hear them say about you?" 

 

The first guy says, "I would like to hear them 

say that I was a great doctor of my time and a 

great family man." 

 

The second man says, "I would like to hear 

that I was a wonderful husband and school 

teacher who made a huge difference in our 

children of tomorrow." 

 

The last guy says, "I would like to hear them 

say LOOK, HE'S MOVING!!!"
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The Nepean / Blue Mountains Prostate Support Group Inc. is grateful for the support of its members and various 
local groups. This enables us to produce this newsletter and cover other incidentals in the running of the group. 

The Below the Belt ‘Zipper’ logo (Page 1) is copyrighted to Ms. Caroline Redwood and is used with her kind 
permission 

 
The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily the views of the Group. 

The Group does not offer medical or other professional advice. 
Articles presented in this or any other issues are presented only as a means of sharing information and 

opinions with members. 
It is important that health professionals should be consulted before making any decisions about any 

treatments. 
This newsletter has been compiled by Alan Howard from material culled or provided. 

Contact: 47 Bruce Road, GLENBROOK, N.S.W. 2773. Phone: (02) 4739 3320,  
email: nbmpcsgnews@gmail.com 

Nepean / Blue Mountains Prostate Cancer Support Group Web Site ‘www.prostatesupport.org.au 
 

Board Members of the Nepean / Blue Mountains Prostate Cancer Support Group for 2013 are as follows:-  
 

President :-      David Wilkinson   
Vice President:-  John Alexander   
Secretary :-   Ross Baker       
Treasurer :-   Allan Burrow   
Librarian :-   Bob Wittrien    
Newsletter Editor:-  Alan Howard   
Web Site Manager :-  Eric Kent   
Promotions Officer :-   
Membership Co Ordinator :-   
Publicity Officer :-  John Kemp   

 

 

Contact Us 
 

Telephone   1300 13 38 78 
 
Email nbmpcsg@gmail.com 
 
Postal Address 
Nepean / Blue Mountains 
Prostate Cancer Support 
Group 
P.O. Box 763 
Kingswood, N.S.W.  2747 

 
 

 

  

 

Would you like to make a cash donation to our group? 
Do you know any Group or Organisation that would like to make a donation? 

We are a registered charitable organisation and all donations are fully tax deductable. 
All donations help us to support cancer and health related projects in our local area. 

If you are able to assist, contact our Treasurer, Allan Burrow. 
 

PAYMENT OF Membership Fees.  Members can pay their annual Group Membership Fees by 
direct deposit to our bank account. 
Our Westpac  Account Name is ‘Nepean / Blue Mountains Prostate Cancer Support Group’. 
BSB is 032-837 and the Account No. is 206701. Current Fees are $10.00 P.A. 
Don’t forget to advise who you are in the Lodgement Reference  i.e.  “ John Smith Fees 2012” 
 

Nothing is impossible, the 
word itself says "I'm 

possible"-  
Audrey Hepburn  

 

mailto:coralan@bigpond.com.au
mailto:coralan@bigpond.com.au
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=115591131&msgid=748637&act=60AA&c=951805&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.brainyquote.com%2Fquotes%2Fauthors%2Fa%2Faudrey_hepburn.html

